
View this email in your browser

2025 Legislative Session                  January 24, 2025

Questions?  Call PPA at 850-224-2078.

In a time of uncertainty, our values remain constant

With the celebration of Dr. Martin Luther King on Monday, this week was already to be poised to a 
shortened committee week. When a snowstorm came through Tallahassee on Tuesday, shutting 
down the airport and closing major roads and highways, the House and Senate leadership made 
the call to cancel all committee meetings. Several House Committees are scheduled to meet next 
week to conduct the business originally scheduled for this week. Senate Committees are currently 
not scheduled to meet at all next week. 

What else might happen in the legislature next week remains a mystery. Gov. DeSantis has called 
a Special Session to start on Monday and legislators are obligated by Florida’s Constitution to 
show up for it. However, they aren’t obligated to do much more than that. A growing possibility is 
that legislators show up on Monday and convene the Special Session and then adjourn without 
holding any meetings or passing any legislation. If this does indeed happen, Gov. DeSantis has 
suggested that like a dog with a bone (his words) he’s not going to stop demanding a Special 
Session until he gets what he wants on the issue of immigration. 

Regardless of what happens in the legislature, our core values will remain the same. As educators, 
our priority is to create safe, welcoming classrooms where every student can thrive. We believe 
that all students deserve an environment where they can focus on learning, growing, and reaching 
their full potential—free from distractions. 

To help fulfill that mission, our national affiliates have both released guidance on immigration 
issues that are linked below. 

AFT: Right of Immigrant Students, Deportation Guide and Immigration Guide 

NEA: Guidance on Immigration Issues

https://sg-mktg.com/MTczNzczNjI3MXxYVTVld1c2Q1JtQ08taDl1bzByQUFPelVYa3huYlkwV25DZ2N6X3AzcERqc3ZReG5RUENUVDJROFZtYWQxSkR4Zll3MFVUTUZxazFzeFFzZW9TUEhKZ2pwcGlOMGN0QnBNSGt4S0VGRE50c1JCQWRXTkdqM2c5Uk9BbEJ0d3BBZUo0c3EtTVlRZVZtZEVjQzZmVGZXYkpLMGlTSHp3d0lPUU1MWEdVVENwc181ajFJN3dYRGlvVFVja3RvdVZfZVRFdUJtN2hXb0J6Q0VYOGRFb3RYY2Ezb3dvV09ZTnM4YjR4a1d3b0p0REpHQVRvN2dOa09ucW40QTdDWmhPNzhucnNHNHhpcz18NXKAJNOb7Vz1K2AB9eYb3bsYtPOTwGbLRds-b9M9Hg0=
https://feaweb.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/Tampa-Bay-Times.pdf
https://feaweb.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/DeSantis-Dog-With-Bone.mp4
https://www.aft.org/our-community/immigration
https://www.nea.org/resource-library/guidance-immigration-issues
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